
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

UNITED STATES HIGHWAY (US) 377 WIDENING 
From: South of Farm-to-Market (FM) 1171 to Crawford Road 

Town of Argyle and Town of Flower Mound, Denton County, Texas 
CSJ: 0081-03-047 

 
            

 
 
The Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) will hold a public meeting regarding the proposed 
improvements to United States Highway 377 (US 377) from south of Farm-to-Market (FM) 1171 in 
Flower Mound to Crawford Road in Argyle, Denton County, Texas. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
May 10, 2016, at Hilltop Elementary School located at 1050 Harrison Lane, Argyle, Texas 76226. The 
meeting will be held in an open house format from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 
The purpose of the Public Meeting is to present the proposed project to the public and receive 
comments. The proposed project involves the full reconstruction of the existing two-lane rural roadway to 
a four-way divided highway with sidewalk on 5.95 miles of US 377 from approximately 2,000 feet south 
of FM 1171 to approximately 1,750 feet north of Crawford Road. The purpose of the proposed project is 
to increase vehicle mobility and safety, decrease congestion, and provide increased connectivity for 
alternative modes of transportation on US 377 between FM 1171 and Crawford Road in the Town of 
Argyle and surrounding area. The proposed improvements would potentially require approximately 16 
acres of new right of way (ROW) and 0.5 acre for proposed easements. 
 
Maps showing the proposed project’s location and geometric design will be available for viewing at the 
Public Meeting. This information will also be available for public inspection Monday through Friday 
between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at the TxDOT Dallas District Office, 4777 East Highway 80 
Mesquite, Texas 75150 and at the TxDOT Denton Area Office, 2624 West Prairie Street, Denton, Texas 
76201. 
 
All interested citizens are invited to attend this public meeting. Written comments from the public 
regarding this project are requested and may be presented for a period of 10 calendar days following the 
meeting. Written comments may be submitted either in person or by mail to the TxDOT District Office, 
Mr. Nelson Underwood, P.E., Project Manager, 4777 East Highway 80 Mesquite, Texas 75150. Written 
comments must be received or postmarked by Friday, May 20, 2016 to be included in the Public Meeting 
Summary. 
 
The Public Meeting will be conducted in English. Persons interested in attending the meeting who have 
special communication or accommodation needs or need an interpreter, are encouraged to contact the 
TxDOT Dallas District Public Information Office at (214) 320-4483. Requests should be made at least 
two days prior to the public meeting. Every reasonable effort will be made to accommodate these needs. 
If you have general questions or concerns regarding the proposed project, you may contact Mr. Nelson 
Underwood, P.E. at (214) 320-6628. 
 
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental 
laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by TxDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a 
Memorandum of Understanding dated December 16, 2014, and executed by FHWA and TxDOT. 
 


